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4th November 2021
Dear Parents & Carers

Sadly we find ourselves having to once again remind parents about parking on the hill and the supervision of their children at the end of the school day.

The office were telephoned yesterday afternoon by a resident of Great Bealings who had driven up the hill towards Great Bealings on their way home from work.  Unfortunately due to cars being parked on the hill the children and parents were having to walk in the middle of the road!  However, the children were not walking in a line keeping near the cars but as the caller described “were swarming over the road”.  A parent stood in the middle of the road and was rude to the driver and refused to move!
Of course we realise we are only hearing one side of this but for the caller to feel compelled to phone the school and apologise for this we feel we must write to you all.
Please can we remind ALL PARENTS to use the village hall car park.  The layby is to be used only for immediate pick up of older children allowed to walk from the school on their own and wait for their parents. 
Unless there is absolutely no room in the village hall car park please do not park on the hill.

Can we ask that parents supervise their children walking back to their car,  make sure they keep into the side of the road allowing car users to pass safely and pay special attention when crossing the Holly Lane junction to the car park.  For cars coming from Great Bealings there is a blind bend and they can’t see what/who is coming up the hill until the last minute!
We would appreciate your co-operation in this not only to keep our children safe but also to safeguard drivers from potentially being involved in accidents should a child run out into the road in front of them.
Kind regards

Kelly & Duncan

Bealings School, Sandy Lane, Little Bealings, IP13 6LW

Telephone: 01473 622376 
     Email: admin@bealings.suffolk.sch.uk
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